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November 5, 2002 
Mr. Dionisio Topacio, President 
Global Access Telecom & VoIP Corporation 
9614 Alondra Boulevard 
Bellflower, CA 90706 

Re:CaseNo.02-C-1345 

Dear Mr. Topacio: 

The application, by Global Access Telecom & VoIP Corporation on October 24, 
2002, for a Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity to operate in New York State as 
a reseller of telephone service, without authority to provide local exchange service, is hereby 
approved. This approval is based upon the accuracy of the information provided in the 
company's application and may be revoked if the application is found to contain false or 
misleading information, for failure to file or maintain current tariffs, or for violation of 
Commission rules and regulations. 

The company's tariff, P.S.C. No. 1 - Telephone, is also approved. 

The company is not authorized to use its own operators to handle 0- (emergency or 
non-emergency) calls. Such calls must be routed to another telephone company or operator 
services provider authorized to handle such calls, until such time as an amended Certificate 
of Public Convenience and Necessity is obtained pursuant to Part 649.6 of the 
Commission's rules. 

The company must comply with applicable federal laws. New York State Public 
Service Law and related state statutes, and the Commission's rules and regulations. 

The company is also required to file a Statement of Gross Intrastate Operating 
Revenues by March 31 each year. It will be notified in writing each year of the required 
content and format of this report. 



Finally, please complete and return the enclosed, two-page questionnaire to Maria Le 
Boeuf of our staff within 30 days of receipt of this letter. This information will be added to 
the directory of telephone companies posted at our website, in order to help consumers 
search for companies available to meet their telecommunications needs. Any updates or 
changes should be promptly forwarded as well. 

If you have any questions, please contact Maria Le Boeuf at (518) 474-1362. 

By direction and delegation 
of the Commission, 

Allan H. Bausback 
Director 

Office of Communications 
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Enclosure 

cc:       Marlene Galvin 
Technologies Management, Inc. 
P.O. Drawer 200 
Winter Park, FL 32790-0200 


